
Hello Alumni!

Thank you for your confidence in me and electing me as your

President for the 2020 calendar year. I look forward to

continuing to promote the Club, encouraging and promoting

new memberships, and providing meetings and activities of

interest to our membership.

Along with taking on the responsibilities of Club president for

2020, I will continue my activities as editor and publisher of

The Club Reporter and webmaster for the Club’s

website, www.azgmalumni.com.

I am very proud to announce that we have a very capable group of Officers and

Board Members who will continue to moving the Club forward. Peter

Langenhorst, as Vice-President, will be using his GM dealer insights and work

closely with our Loyal Dealers to promote mutual benefits between the dealers

and the Club. Trevor Martin will be taking over as Secretary/Treasurer. I am sure

many of you have met Trevor as he assisted with the 50/50 Drawings last year.

But if you haven’t, I am sure you will get to know him well as we go through 2020.

In addition, two new sub-directors have been added to the Board – Lowell Ulrich

and Jim Hall. Lowell will be assisting Trevor with secretarial and membership

functions, while Jim will be assisting in meeting and activity planning and

execution during the year. I would ask your support and encouragement for these

new volunteers, and the Board as a whole, as they all work to continue moving the

Club forward throughout the year.

While the Board performs its functions to promote the Club, there is also

something that all members can do. We know that there are over 2000 GM

retirees in the greater Phoenix area. I would venture to say that each of us

periodically run into some of these retirees in our casual acquaintances. Or

perhaps we personally know some GM retirees in the area that are not members

of the Club. These are the people we need to recruit. Personal contact and

recruitment is the best way to grow the Club’s membership, and this is where you

all come in.

I encourage each of you to keep this in mind as you are talking to other GM

retirees. Invite them to attend the next meeting as your guest, and follow up with

encouragement to join the Club and enjoy the social interactions and interesting

speakers we regularly enjoy as a group.

Promotional materials for recruiting new members to the Club are available at the

Registration Table at all meetings. And don’t forget to place the Club’s window

(Continued on page 2)
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decal on your vehicle(s) and golf carts as discussion starters in local parking lots

and on the golf course.

Even though we have promotional materials, your testimony of personal

experiences will have a greater impact. All those who attended the January 15th

meeting heard the presentation of Sarah Porter, Director of the ASU Kyl Center for

Water Policy, discuss the water situation in Arizona. We went away with a new

perspective on Arizona’s water situation. All were impressed by the details and

informational presentation. We hope to have a follow-up discussion with Sarah in

the future. These are the type of presentations that the Board is continuing to

seek on behalf of the Club to promote increased meeting attendance and

encourage new members to join the Club.

Looking forward, we have several more interesting and renowned speakers

planned this spring. A General Motors regional executive will be speaking at the

FREE, February 25th dealer-sponsored luncheon at Courtesy Chevrolet on

Chevrolet’s direction and future products. Sheriff Mark Lamb, Pinal County

Sheriff, who has appeared frequently on Fox News discussing border and

immigration issues, will be speaking at the March 10th meeting in Gold Canyon.

Note that a bus will be provided from the western valley locations to Gold Canyon

by our Loyal Dealer, Arrowhead Cadillac, at no cost to the Club for those who

would enjoy leaving the driving to someone else.

The 2019-2020 program year will conclude with a luncheon and tour of the Desert

Botanical Garden in Phoenix on April 7th and a Golf Scramble on April 15th at

Encanto Golf Course in Phoenix. More details about all of these events can be

found later in this newsletter on pages 5 thru 7.

Looking ahead, your Board is always open to suggestions for good speakers that

you may have heard at different events in the valley. Feel free to contact any of

the Board members with your suggestions, as we are currently planning the

meetings and events for the 2020-2021 program year.

Enjoy!

Alan Steffe
2020 President

Editor & Publisher, The Club Reporter

alansteffe@yahoo.com

2020
Board of Directors

President
Alan Steffe

(810) 513-3367

Vice-President
Peter Langenhorst

(623) 313-0133

Secretary/Treasurer
Trevor Martin

(810) 348-4889

Directors
Hal Hubbard

(623) 256-8938

Jon Moss

(586) 484-3731

Bob Goebel

(248) 410-2759

Roxanne Steffe

(810) 280-1339

Sub-Directors
Lowell Ulrich

(906) 203-9941

James Hall

(810) 869-8944

Club Photographer
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As a reminder, 2020 Club Membership renewals

were due January 1, 2020 and become delinquent

February 1, 2020. The Membership Renewal form is

included for your convenience on page 9. New 2020

Membership Cards will be distributed in late February

to all paid-up members at that time.

The 2020 Membership Roster will be published in late
February. If you have not yet renewed your
membership, do it now to be included on the roster.

mailto:alansteffe@yahoo.com


On December 5, 2019, GM Alumni Club members and guests enjoyed an excellent meal and an outstanding

musical theatrical performance of Elf, the Musical at the Arizona Broadway Theatre in Peoria. It was a good way

to start the holiday season, while putting a song and the spirit of Christmas into your heart.
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More photos can be found 

on the Club website under 

the Calendar – Previous 

Events & Photos 

https://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/20191205_abt_photos.pdf


Sarah Porter, Director of the Kyl Center for Water Policy at the Morrison Institute at Arizona State University, gave

an outstanding presentation regarding the water issues facing Arizona – the background issues of the sources of

water, where the water goes, how the allocation of water is handled, how growth is impacting water availability,

water reuse and banking, and the future outlook for various locations and needs in Arizona. She held everyone’s

close attention as she concluded by noting that the Arizona water situation is about haves and have-nots, who are

creating increased competition for available water resources. Namely, it’s all about politics.
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J A N U A R Y  5 0 / 5 0  W I N N E R S

Ken Wechselberger accepting                                                 Val Crump - $45.00                                          
for Hal Hubbard - $65.00 

Outgoing 2019 President 

Roxanne Steffe 

Sarah Porter, Director of 

ASU Kyl Center for 

Water Policy

Incoming 2020 President  

Alan Steffe 

More photos can be 

found on the Club 

website under the 

Calendar – Previous 

Events & Photos 

https://www.azgmalumni.com/uploads/7/6/0/5/76050309/20200115_evit_meeting.pdf
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On Tuesday, February 25, 2020, Scott Gruwell, Owner/General Manager of

Courtesy Chevrolet, extends an open invitation to all Club members and guests to

join him at the Courtesy Chevrolet dealership on East Camelback Road for a free

luncheon. You will have the opportunity to see and investigate the new Chevrolet

products on site. Scott is also planning some special promotions and incentives for

our members that will be revealed at the luncheon.

Following lunch, a regional GM executive will brief the group on Chevrolet’s future

products and direction, while answering your questions about Chevrolet.

Courtesy is one of the oldest Chevrolet dealers in Arizona, having been established

in 1955, and they have been a strong supporter of our Club for many years. Let’s

show Courtesy our support by attending this luncheon and learning more about

Chevrolet.

If you are interested in purchasing a new Chevrolet model, this would also be a

great time to meet our Courtesy Concierge, Bryan Long. Bryan is the Sales

Manager at Courtesy and is ready to provide “red-carpet” service to you when you

are ready to purchase a new Chevrolet vehicle. He would also be happy to assist

any new referrals you might be able to send his way.

spent the last 18 years growing within the Courtesy Chevrolet dealership family.

His thrills come from spending time with his family and working hard to support

them. He’s a huge Cardinals fan, while his wife and daughter are “cheese heads”.

Bryan says that this makes for a lot of fun in the family.

Bryan looks forward to meeting our members and assisting with their automotive

needs.

Registrations for this free luncheon are due by February 17, 2020. For your

convenience, a Registration Form can be found on page 10 of this newsletter.

Tuesday
February 25, 2020

Dealer-Sponsored 
by

Courtesy Chevrolet

Regional GM 
Speaker

Bryan
Long

Don’t want to drive to the dealership to purchase your

next Chevrolet? No problem! Bryan will work with you

to complete the sale via phone, and your vehicle will

be delivered to your home to sign all the papers and

complete the sale.

Bryan has 21 years of Automotive experience

including sales, internet, marketing, finance, manager,

internet director, sales director and more, and has
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Tuesday
March 10, 2020

Gold Canyon Golf 
Resort & Spa

Mark Lamb, Pinal 
County Sheriff, 

Speaker

oversees a county the size of Connecticut and manages more than 650 employees

within the department.

The March Luncheon

Meeting will be held at

the Gold Canyon Golf

Resort & Spa in Gold

Canyon, AZ. We are

Sheriff Lamb has both experience in law enforcement and the private sector. He

trained with the Maricopa County Sheriff’s Office Deputy Academy and was named

Valedictorian of his class. He was hired by the Salt River Pima-Maricopa Indian

Community, where he excelled as a police officer and was named Rookie of the

Year. The following year, he received the Officer of the Year award. He was later

promoted as a Detective to the Gang Enforcement Unit, and in his first year he was

named Detective of the Year.

As a constitutional conservative, Mark has strong convictions and is courageous in

fighting for the citizens of Pinal County. Mark believes strongly in our Republic and

our Constitution. He is a strong supporter of our 2nd Amendment rights and the

enforcement of all of our laws, including those that pertain to fighting illegal

immigration. And he is determined to protect the rights and freedoms of the people

whom he serves!

Mark has been featured on several TV programs and is often seen being

interviewed on Fox News stations. This will be an opportunity you will not want to

miss.

privileged to have Mark Lamb, Pinal County

Sheriff, as our speaker.

Mark Lamb was elected as the 24th Sheriff of

Pinal County on January 1, 2017. Sheriff Lamb

2 0 1 9  – 2 0 2 0  P R O G R A M  Y E A R  C A L E N D A R

Complimentary busing will be provided for residents from the western regions

of the Phoenix valley by Arrowhead Cadillac from their dealership at 8310 W.

Bell Road in Glendale to the Gold Canyon meeting site. A registration form for this

very informative meeting can be found on page 11. Registrations must be

received by February 27, 2020.

Have you heard any outstanding 
presentations that would be of interest 
to our Club Members?

Your Board is always looking for new ideas and interesting speakers for future 

meetings.  If you have any suggestions for speakers, please pass them along to 

any of the Board Members as listed on page 2 of this newsletter, especially now 

as we are planning for next year.
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Wednesday
April 15,2020

Annual Golf 
Scramble

The popular Golf Scramble will be held on April 15, 2020, at

the Encanto Golf Club in Phoenix. This course is ideally

suited for the average golfer. So regardless of your golf

ability, this event is for you. This is always a good time for

some friendly competition and stories about the shot “that

almost went in,” or the long putt that “really did go in.” When

you combine the camaraderie with the beautiful Arizona

sunshine, being on the golf course, and the beautiful views

of downtown Phoenix, it is always a good time. Plan to join in the fun in April as we

continue to grow the event. Form your own foursome, or sign up as a single or

twosome, and you will be placed into a foursome. Check the Club website for further

details. A Registration Form can be found on page 13.

Tuesday
April 7, 2020

Desert Botanical 
Garden Lunch & 

Tours

Come enjoy the beauty of the desert as you explore

50,000+ plant displays showcased in beautiful outdoor

exhibits throughout the 55 acres under cultivation.

Join us on April 7, 2020 for a private lunch, and hear

from a garden specialist in Binns Wildflower Pavilion at

the Desert Botanical Garden. Following lunch, docent-

led or self-guided tours will be available. This is the

time of year when all the native plants will be in bloom

with beauty being displayed everywhere.

Also available for touring will be the Wild Rising exhibit of 1000+ animal sculptures

from Milan, Italy, positioned throughout the gardens. A registration form is found on

page 12. Registrations are limited at 72 and must be submitted by March 30, 2020.

DESERT BOTANICAL garden

Wild
Rising
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W E L C O M E  N E W  M E M B E R S  

Please welcome the new members who joined the Club

at the January meeting… 

Ronald Wasko
Associate Member

National Automobile Dealers Association
Recruited by Bob & Barbara Tull

Paul & Lorraine Bernasek
Associate Members

Cook County Illinois Sheriff’s Police Deptartment
Recruited by Jon & Susan Moss

D E N N I S  A R T H U R  P O W E R S  O B I T U A R Y

Dennis Powers passed away peacefully on January 21, 2020, at the age of 77. Dennis was

born on April 26, 1942 in Racine, WI and raised in Janesville, where he met his future wife,

Pam. Dennis began his GM career in the Materials Department of the Janesville Plant in

1968. He transferred to NAO Process Engineering in Warren, MI in 1976, where he worked

until retiring in 1999 after a 34.5-year career with the company. Thereafter, he was an active

member of the GM Alumni Club of Arizona for many years, serving as its President in 2018.

Dennis is survived by his wife, Pam, and their two children, Jim and Christina, and five

grandchildren.

A beautiful tribute video of Dennis’ life can be seen by clicking HERE.

A Memorial Service will be held for Dennis at St. Steven’s Catholic Church at 24827 S Dobson Road in Sun

Lakes, AZ at 10:00 am on February 28, 2020. Military Honors and a Celebration of Dennis’ Life will follow at

11:15 am at Valley of the Sun Mortuary and Cemetery at 10940 E Chandler Heights Road in Chandler, AZ.

Carl Joseph “Bud” Olson, Jr. passed away peacefully on November 23, 2019 in Midland,

Michigan, from advanced stage pancreatic cancer. Bud was born in Pontiac, MI, on March

21, 1935. Following a 38-year career with General Motors, he retired as a distribution

manager and moved to Arizona. While in Arizona as an avid golfer, he spent five days of the

week on the golf course in the Arizona sunshine, and loved every minute of it.

Bud was a member of the GM Retiree Club of Arizona for many years before eventually

returning to Michigan to be closer to family. He is survived by his wife of 62 years, Marlene,

four children and nine grandchildren.

C A R L  J O S E P H  “ B U D ”  O L S O N ,  J R . O B I T U A R Y

https://www.dignitymemorial.com/obituaries/chandler-az/dennis-powers-9009494?utm_source=obit_alerts&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=obit_detail&utm_content=view_updates_button/
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